The regular meeting of the Eldred Township Board of Supervisors was called to order Thursday, September 17, 2020, 7:00 pm. followed by the pledge allegiance and prayer.  Present: Supervisors Kenny Bower Sr., Mark Ranck, Cody Hoover, and Treasurer, Tammy Koser. The meeting was held following the social distancing procedures at 5558 Warrensville Road Montoursville, PA 17754.   
Cody Hoover made a motion to approve the September 2nd, 2020 monthly meeting minutes as submitted and Mark Ranck second, all in favor, no opposed. The September 17th, 2020 checks were reviewed and approved by Cody Hoover who made the motion to pay the bills and Mark Ranck second motion, all in favor, no opposed. 
Old Business: 
· Codification- No report
· [bookmark: _Hlk37331847]Pleasant Hill Project- All three Supervisor’s met with R.C. Young representative at which time it was determined there
is still work to be finished on the project.
· [bookmark: _Hlk34299385]Bush Hill Project- Cody Hoover-   Cody spoke with Matt at Charles Construction.  Cody signed the change order.  The company was working yesterday and today.
· Equipment repairs- F250 inspected
· Eldred Township 2020 Seal Coat & paving projects – projects are finished.
· Eldred Township 2020 paving/line painting projects- Mark- The stone berm was done today.  Line painting is done.
· Multi-Modal Grants- street lighting qualification.   Tabled resolution.
· Caleb Creek/Inflection Energy project- Mark-Two bids were received and the work should be starting soon.
· Warrensville truck brake retarder regulation/survey-At DEP for study
· 2020 Census- September 30, new deadline.  Urged residents to complete their survey.
· New Business:   
Tammy Koser- Application for County Aid- Mid Atlantic Line Painting total project cost of $7,079.28.  The allocation for County aid liquid fuel funding is $2,939.00. A motion from Cody Hoover and a second from Kenny Bower Sr. was made to approve the application showing the line painting project cost of $7079.28. All in favor, no opposed. 
Mark Ranck- Wants to put the mobile radio into the new backhoe. Following a motion from Kenny Bower Sr. and a second motion from Cody Hoover it was approved to install the radio.
Seneca Resources- application for Highway Occupancy permit to install a water line at Ridgetop Road right of way– Eldred Township. The application was approved following a motion from Cody Hoover and a second from Kenny Bower, Sr. The application fee of $40.00 will be collected by the Township.  Mark said Seneca Resources has agreed to meet with the Supervisor’s to discuss additional work the Township would like to have done.  They want to run a line down Brucklacher Road. Supervisor’s will decide the date to meet then contact Seneca.
· Reports:
· Solicitor:  no report
· Road Master’s: Mowing; The crack sealing to be done on Hocker Road. Mark sprayed the weeds in cracks.
· SEO: no report   Planning: no report   Zoning/Building: no report
· EMS: Chuck Whitford- 2020 NIMS reporting survey was received and he will be working on it.  Due date October 1, 2020.   
· Fire Company- No report
· Public Participation: No report  
· Comments from Supervisors: Kenny Bower Sr. asked why the dirt was not cleaned off   Lick Run Road 
between Shorty’s and his Moms.  Mark will look at it.
They could have paved right up to the bank.
· Executive Session:  Mark Ranck asked to hold an executive session following tonight’s meeting for personnel.
· Other Business:  None
With no further business to come before the Board the meeting was adjourned at 7:20 p.m. following the motion from Kenny Bower Sr and a second from Mark Ranck. The Board returned from executive session at 7:35 pm with a motion by Kenny Bower, Sr. and second from Cody Hoover to move back to regular meeting at 7:35 pm.  They adjourned from the regular meeting at 7:36pm following the motion of Cody Hoover and the second from Kenny Bower, Sr. all were in favor, no opposed. 

APPROVED:  __________________			                Respectfully submitted	                                         __________________                                              __________________         
                           __________________                                             Chris Shipton, Secretary
